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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, October 14, 2024

QUESTION NO.

QUESTION: Councillor J. Sinnott

To ask the Chief Executive if the reduction of the vacancy refund credit to 25% (in the 2024 budget) has improved the occupancy of vacant commercial and industrial premises this year.

REPLY:

At the Annual Budget meeting of South Dublin County Council held on the 16th November 2023, the council resolved, in accordance with the provisions of Section 9 of the Local Government Rates and Other Matters Act 2019 as amended, to vary the level of refund credits on vacant properties within the administrative County of South Dublin.

The credit that applies to eligible persons was reduced from 50% to 25% for the financial year ending 31st December 2024. The reduction in vacancy refund credit is to incentivise the productive use of existing commercial properties and to deter vacancy and dereliction. 

The vacancy refund credits processed/in process to date, for the rates year 2023 applies to 275 properties and has a full rates value of €2,680,000, with a credit value of €1,340,000.

As many applications for vacancy refund credits are not made until year end or until the following year in which the premises was vacant, it is difficult to gauge if the level of occupancy has improved during 2024. However, for the rates year 2024 to date, the vacancy refund credits processed or notified to us, apply to a total of 95 vacant properties with a rates value of €887,000 and a credit value of €221,750.

As a comparative, at 3rd October 2023, we had been notified of 150 vacant properties in SDCC area. With 95 properties being notified in 2024 at the same date, this could indicate that there is less property vacant at this stage.

